Winteringham Parish Council

5th January 2021

Matters raised by the residents' present

No residents were present.

Ward Councillors Report

Cllr R. Ogg gave the following report:

- PA/2019/568: This is going to be considered by the Planning Committee very soon. The Parish Council discussed who would represent the Parish at the meeting.
- Work on the A1077 to Ermine Street, Appleby is due to be carried out.
- The Parish Council discussed the overgrown hedge on the PROW on Low Burgage. The Clerk is to obtain quotes for it to be cut. Andy Tate at North Lincolnshire Council is to be contacted regarding the legal width of the footpath.
- Quotes for work on the Bank by the shop are still ongoing
- The Anglian Water have completed the work on High Burgage and there are no problems to report.
- There is a large pothole on Silver Street, Cllr R. Ogg is to speak to Mark Thornborough at North Lincolnshire Council about this.
- The COVID-19 vaccine has been rolled out today at various locations across North Lincolnshire.
- It was raised that the Village Green opposite the Shop is very dark at night and could an oramental street light be placed there for residents security. Cllr R. Ogg is to look into this matter.

Business of the meeting of the Parish Council

1. Apologies for absence

Apologies: Cllrs L. Fowler, I. Dowson and Ward Councillor E. Marper

Present: Cllrs D. Fagan (Chair), L. Hutchinson, M. Blackburn, G. Snell and Ward Councillors R.

Ogg and H. Rowson

Clerk Residents

2. To review the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd November 2020

The Councillors approved the minutes of the meeting as an accurate record once the following changes were made:

Item 1. Apologies for absence: H. Rowson was marked as absent and this was changed to present.

Item 9. M. Fowler was changed to M. Blackburn.

3. To consider the Clerks report

- a) Ongoing items:
 - The Clerk is to send off the HSBC paperwork so that the Council can access online banking.

- The Clerk is to double check if the tennis nets were bought and where they are being stored.
- Cllr D. Fagan is to obtain quotes for verge cutting in the Parish.
- b) Environment Agency (EA) and Flooding: A flood mitigation questionnaire from the EA has been given out to properties in the Parish. The green bridge also needs painting, the Clerk is to let the EA know.

4. To be updated on the financial report:

- a) To consider the monthly report: The Parish Council discussed the report and all payments were approved.
 - It was agreed that the resident who powered the Christmas Lights on the green should be reimbursed with a nice gift from the Parish Council to say thank you.
- b) Three year forecast review: The Parish Council discussed the three year review and no further comments or amendments were made.
- c) Budget for next financial year: The Parish Council discussed the Budget for 2021-2022. Cllr D. Fagan proposed to set the budget at £20,500. Cllr M. Blackburn seconded and all were in agreement. Cllr M. Blackburn is to take a look at the finances to ensure they are satisfactory.

5. To consider the following planning applications:

- a) PA/2019/1917: Application for a non-material amendment following a grant of planning permission PA/2017/1094 namely to install a window to the east elevation of the extension at White House, 38 West End, Winteringham, DN15 9NS: No comments were made.
- b) PA/2020/1860: Notice of intention to fell nine trees within Winteringham's conservation area at The Hollies, 23 Silver Street, Winteringham, DN15 9ND: No comments were made.
- c) PA/2020/1526: Planning permission to retain a glass roof canopy to the rear of the property at 22 West End, Winteringham, DN15 9NS: No comments were made.
- d) PA/2020/1894: Application for determination of the requirement for prior approval for a proposed agricultural storage building at Earlsmere Farm, Sluice Lane, Winteringham, DN15 9LZ: No comments were made.
- e) PA/2020/1865: Planning permission for a dormer extension to side elevation at Fenlands, 21 Cliff Road, Winteringham, DN15 9NQ: No comments were made.
- f) Any other applications from the date of this agenda being sent out: None have been received.
- g) Neighbourhood Plan: The Council discussed putting a questionnaire in the Newsletter, it is to be discussed further at the next meeting.

6. To report any new highways matters:

- a) Road Surfaces: There is a hole infront of the drain cover on West End and the edges are going on various roads around the village. Cllr R. Ogg is to ask if Mark Thornborough can inspect the roads in Winteringham.
- b) Street Lights: Nothing further to report.
- c) Pavements: There is a large pothole on Hewde Lane, the Clerk is to report this. The Clerk is to double check how many benches were ordered as there is still not a replacement bench on Winterton Road.
- d) Parish Footpaths: The dog poo bin on Low Burgage is broken and needs replacing. The Parish Council also discussed replacing the stiles with ones that are easier to use. The Clerk is to look into this.
- e) Playing field and ASFW: The Parish Council have received the Police report into the Play Area damage and this has been circulated to Councillors.

The Clerk is to ask the Handyman if he can take a look at the goal mouth, maybe an appropriate safety surface could be fitted.

The Parish Council accepted the quote from Barton Mowing Services for the playing field cutting.

It was reported that the Parish Council owned bin on Hewde Lane has been moved and is overflowing. Cllr L. Hutchinson is to move the bin back to its original position and the Clerk is to request that it is emptied by North Lincolnshire Council.

7.To hear the reports from representatives:

- a) NHW: Nothing new to report.
- b) Village Hall: Nothing new to report.
- c) Newsletter: The Clerk circulated the unpaid invoices from advertisers in the newsletter. It was agreed that another chaser letter is to be sent advising companies that no further adverts will be placed until the outstanding amount is paid.
 - The Christmas Cards were well received and thanks was given to those who provided the artwork and design.

8. To review any correspondence

No correspondence has been received.

9. Any other business

The Council discussed the Christmas Lights and the Parish Council would like to increase the number of lights around the Village. It was agreed that a company should be hired in to put up the lights, Cllr D. Fagan suggested speaking to Winterton Town Council about who they use.

10. Key Messages

The Parish Council agreed that the messages should be for everyone to stay safe at this time and to spread the word about PA/2020/568 going before the planning committee.

Meeting ended 20.54pm

Holly Scott

Clerk